
Chief’s Report December 2023 

 

-We had a very successful burn building last month and it was a great opportunity to refresh some 

crucial skills. 

-The new laptops are in the ambulances and just in the nick of time.  The old ones were over a 

decade old and becoming quite unreliable. They are part of the EMTS grant and will be half paid for 

by the grant. 

-The new E-bikes are in and ready to be picked up.  These were another EMTS matching grant.  We 

will begin training as trail conditions permit.   

-FireAside is being adopted by Evergreen, Genesee, and Foothills fire for the fire mitigation 

software to help make home assessments more standardized, efficient, and complete.  The software 

also has a scheduling portal for chipping and such.  Mike and I have looked at a couple different 

programs out there and this really is the best one without volunteer base to help do effective 

assessments. 

-Jeffco Sheriffs are going for a BRIC grant for fire mitigation. 

 

November Calls 

4-MVAs 

3-Medicals 

3-Lift Assists 

1-Cancelled Enroute 

1-False Alarm 

1-Good Intent 

1-UTL 

14 for the month 

December 

1-MVA 

1-Gas Leak 

 

177 on the year 


